
 

Newsletter for January 2017 

 
Monthly Meeting 

January 19th 
Potluck @ 6:00 | Program @ 7:00 

 

Swarms & Splits 
Adolphus Leonard 

 
As we saw in 2016, January is not too 
early to think about spring build-up.  
 
To help get us ready, 
Adolphus Leonard, NC 
Apiary Inspector from 
the Coastal Plain region, 
will help us think about 
and prepare for swarms 
and splits. 
 

**** 
 
The auditorium will be 
open by 6:00 so we can 
gather for food and social 
time with our brothers 
and sisters in beekeeping. 
Bring something delicious 
to eat, and prepare to 
spend an evening well. 

 
Halifax Beekeepers Practical 

Backyard Beekeeping Conference 
 

January 27th and 28th 
Chatham, Virginia 

 
Jim Zeigler, from Halifax Beekeepers, passed along an 
announcement to interested NC beekeepers about 
their upcoming conference: 
 
Registrations are growing rapidly for folks attending 
our Friday night January 27 th dinner and program, 
and the Saturday January 28th all-day classroom 
event with Dr. Keith Delaplane at the Chatham, VA, 
Olde Dominion Agricultural Complex. It’s not too late 
to join in. This will be the premier beekeeping event in 
the area for 2017 and you don’t want to miss it! 
 
The topic of Friday night’s talk will be “The Honey 
Bee Superorganism and Why It’s Important.” 
 
Saturday’s topics will be 

 Honey Bee Cavity vs   
Honey Bee Hive 

 Lessons for Honey Bee 
Health from Epidemiology 

 Breeding Designs and 
Their Application 

 Emergent Properties in the Honey Bee Colony 
 
Registration deadline is January 23rd.  
 
Contact Mr. Zeigler @ 434-376-4490 or 
jimmyz6@centurylink.net for more information. You 
may also view their information here. 

http://halifaxbeekeepers.org/index.php/upcoming-events


 
 

 

 
Hillsborough Named 35th Bee City USA, 1/3/2017.  
 
Believe it or not, the bees are doing just fine, Christopher Ingraham, Washington Post, 10/10/2016. 
Real news or fake?  
 
Grass was greener but wildlife struggled in muggy 2016, Damian Carrington, The Guardian, 
12/28/2016. Brambles and birds did well, but bees dipped and butterflies were hindered, according 
to a review of the year’s wildlife and weather by the National Trust. [This story is from the UK.] 
 
General Mills, NRCS and the Xerces Society announce multi-year, $4 million investment in pollinator habitat,  
Xerces.org, 12/1/2016. The partnership will “restore and protect pollinator habitat across hundreds of thousands 
of acres of farmland in North America.” 
 
Varroa destructor Mites Can Nimbly Climb from Flowers onto Foraging Honey Bees, David T. Peck et al, 
PLOS|One, 12/12/2016.  “Varroa destructor mites are able to rapidly infest honey bees foraging at a feeder or at 
flowers of several species. Our observations reveal that mites can quickly mount honey bees engaged in foraging, 
and that despite efforts by the bees to groom off the mites, they almost always succeed in leaving the forage site 
still attached to a bee. Varroa transfer from flower to bee can occur in just 2 seconds of foraging activity on a 
flower.”  

 
 
 
 

Richard French introduced First Lego League and 
talked about the group’s Animal Allies challenge. 
Geoff Leister offered to have them come to his 
apiary and try their bee-friendly smoker fuel on his 
hives. See more details about that experience at 
http://alamancebeekeepers.org/ 
 
Officers for 2017 were selected. Thanks to all who 
agreed to help out! 
 
Sally Bryan and Darrell Holt (first-year beekeepers) 
and Zivon Price (second-year beekeeper) presented 
their informative and entertaining tales from the 
apiary. Thanks to all of you for your contributions! 

North Carolina 4-H 
Beekeeping Essay Contest 

 

A national essay competition sponsored by the Foun-
dation for the Preservation of Honey Bees is under-
way. At a local level, the contest is managed by North 
Carolina 4-H. 
 
The purpose of the contest is to provide “a 
platform for youth to creatively express 
their working knowledge and research of 
the craft of beekeeping.” 
 
The essay question this year: 
 
How can MP3 (Managed Pollinator Protection Plan) 
more effectively protect honey bees from pesticide 
exposure? 
 

Youth will be looking for beekeepers to interview on 
this topic. So if you know a 4-H’er, please encourage 
participation, and be aware you might be called on 
for your expertise! 
 
More information on the contest can be found here. 
Deadline for submitting essays is February 24th. 

Bees in the News 
Click on the title to read the article. 

Notes from the 
November Meeting 

Membership Renewal Reminder 
 
Have you renewed your  ACB and State 
memberships for 2017? 
 
You can pay Zivon at the next meeting or by mail. 
Renewal form was sent in November’s newsletter, 
and can be found online. 

https://www.hillsboroughnc.gov/news-releases/2017/1/3/10102/hillsborough-named-35th-bee-city-usa/
https://www.washingtonpost.com/news/wonk/wp/2016/10/10/believe-it-or-not-the-bees-are-doing-just-fine/?utm_term=.f6ef45af8eb4
https://www.theguardian.com/environment/2016/dec/28/national-trust-2016-review-wildlife-weather-bees-butterflies
http://www.xerces.org/2016/12/01/general-mills-nrcs-and-the-xerces-society-announce-multi-year-4-million-investment-in-pollinator-habitat-2/
http://journals.plos.org/plosone/article?id=10.1371/journal.pone.0167798
http://alamancebeekeepers.org/
http://preservationofhoneybees.org/essays
http://preservationofhoneybees.org/essays
http://www.growforit.org/programs/detail/beekeeping-essay
http://alamancebeekeepers.org/wp-content/uploads/2011/11/ACB-Membership-Renewal-Form-2017.pdf


 

January in the Apiary 
 

@ Geoff and Linda 
Leister 

 
Seen under the 
snow: Helleborus, 
an excellent winter 
bloomer and source 
of nectar and pollen. 

 
And in the snow-
melt on January 
13th, a common 
dandelion. 

 
Thank you for the wonderful 

images, Geoff. 

 

 

Beekeepers About Town 
 
Randy Stinson and Sweet Betsy 
represented the Alamance 
County Beekeepers at the Bur-
lington parade on 11/19, the 
Graham parade on 12/3, and 
the Snow Camp parade on 
12/10. 
 
Jennifer Welsh, Linda Leister and 
Geoff Leister participated in 
Heritage Day activities at Gib-
sonville Elementary School on 
Thursday, November 10, 2016, 
presenting 22 10-minute ses-
sions to students pre-K through 
5th.  
 
Geoff Leister will be presenting Honey Bees -- From Hive to 
Harvest on February 2nd to kick off the NC Cooperative Exten-
sion Service’s 2017 Think Green Thursdays series.  
 
Smith Elementary Science and Technology Day is February 
15th, and Geoff Leister and Tony Abbruzzi will be teaching 
school kids about honey bees and beekeeping.  

 
If you are out and about sharing your beekeeping love and know-

how with others, please tell, so we can share the good news! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 Officers for 2017 

 

President : Ira Poston 

Vice-President : Mike Ross 

Recording Secretary : Sheyenne Michelizzi 

Treasurer : Zivon Price 

Program Chair : Caitlin Vatikiotis-Bateson 

One-year Director : Wayne Foulks 

Two-year Director : Randy Stinson 

Three-year Director : Paul Jollay 

 

Appointments 

 

Webmaster : Geoff Leister 

Newsletter : Cynthia Pierce 

Burlington, NC, January 7th, 2017 

https://mckeonsgarden.wordpress.com/2014/03/31/bees-botany-and-evolution-at-work-in-your-garden/
https://alamance.ces.ncsu.edu/wp-content/uploads/2016/12/Website-Flyer-with-links.pdf?fwd=no
https://alamance.ces.ncsu.edu/wp-content/uploads/2016/12/Website-Flyer-with-links.pdf?fwd=no


 
 

From American Bee Journal, January 1861. 


